SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

10TH JUNE, 2003

MATTERS ARISING FROM PAST MEETINGS
1.
Future of Swinton Library

(Previous Minute 96 - 11th February, 2003)


The Planning and Transportation Panel, at their meeting on 8th May, 2003, gave approval to the erection of a temporary (i.e. for two and a half years) mushroom-coloured portable building (part single/part two storey) on part of the lawned gardens at the Salford Civic Centre adjacent to Partington Lane and the traffic lights across to the Lancastrian Hall.  This will be used to accommodate Swinton Library from July, 2003, whilst the Lancastrian Hall is redeveloped for the LIFT Project.

2.
Radio Regen Broadcast

(Previous Minute 108 - 8th April, 2003)


Feedback will be given on the broadcast which took place on 24th-26th April, 2003.

3.
Proposed Closure of the Post Office at 145 Manchester Road, Swinton

(Previous Minute 119 - 8th April, 2003)


In spite of the objections made by the Committee and Salford City Council the Post Office at 145 Manchester Road will close on 18th June, 2003.  The justification for the closure, and details of alternative facilities , are set-out in the attached letter. The main criterion adopted by the Post Office is that ,after the implementation of any cuts, 95% of their customers should live within one mile of a branch. The Council entered into an agreement with the Post Office to use their facilities for the payment of rents/ Council tax on the basis of the network of branches which existed at the time and  is therefore,  considering asking the Post Office to indicate the availability of branches in the Swinton area and how any ‘ gaps’ in provision will be filled.

4.
Street Cleansing on Rake Lane

(Previous Minute 121 - 8th April, 2003)


The Director of Environmental Services has been asked to ensure that the street cleansing continues on Rake Lane after its junction with Lumns Lane.


The Director of Development Services has agreed to provide a name plate at the junction to minimise confusion.  However, as plates are ordered in batches of 20-30 to keep costs down, it is not possible to give a date when it will be in place.

5.
Pilot Recycling Initiative

(Previous Minute 122 - 8th April, 2003)


The Director of Environmental Services has responded to the Committee's comments that the lids of the boxes used as part of the Initiative blow away in high winds and that the boxes are too small by indicating:-

>
the crew has been instructed to wedge the lids in the boxes at an angle to prevent them being blown away.

>
the size of the box was determined by the need to ensure it could be handled with ease by both the crew and the user.  Some people would find a larger box difficult to lift.

>
the paperchase 'white sack' collection service is continuing so paper need not be put in the sack.

6. Urban Bus Challenge.

( Previous Minute 112 – 8th April,2003)

The criteria for the UBC has only just been finalised so it is not yet possible to report on whether the Committee’s bid to extend existing bus services from Clifton Junction has been successful 
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